
Fiscal impact reports (FIRs) are prepared by the Legislative Finance Committee (LFC) for standing finance 
committees of the NM Legislature. The LFC does not assume responsibility for the accuracy of these reports 
if they are used for other purposes. 
 
Current and previously issued FIRs are available on the NM Legislative Website (www.nmlegis.gov) and may 
also be obtained from the LFC in Suite 101 of the State Capitol Building North. 
 
 

F I S C A L    I M P A C T    R E P O R T 
 
 

 
SPONSOR Griggs/Pirtle 
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 HB  

 
SHORT TITLE Rename Alcohol & Gaming Division SB 149 

 
 

ANALYST Leger 
 

ESTIMATED ADDITIONAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (dollars in thousands) 
 

 
FY19 FY20 FY21 

3 Year 
Total Cost 

Recurring or 
Nonrecurring 

Fund 
Affected 

Total $0.0 – $0.5 $0.0 – $0.5 $ 0.0 $0.0 – $1.0 Recurring General 
Fund 

(Parenthesis ( ) Indicate Expenditure Decreases) 

 
SOURCES OF INFORMATION 
LFC Files 
 
Responses Received From 
Regulation and Licensing Department (RLD) 
 
SUMMARY 
 
     Synopsis of Bill 
 
Senate Bill 149 relates to the executive reorganization in the renaming of the Alcohol and 
Gaming Division to the Alcoholic Beverage Control Division.  The bill updates statutory 
references and transfers of authorities necessary to carry out the provisions of the act.  If enacted, 
SB 149 becomes effective June 14, 2019. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
The fiscal implications to RLD will be minimal; envelopes, business cards, letterhead, and 
website will require updating.  If enacted, expenses may cross fiscal years and be slightly higher 
in select categories than prior years.   
  
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
According to RLD, the name change will cause less confusion for the public by reflecting the 
true scope of the agency functions.  Despite gaming functions being transferred to the Gaming 
Control Board in 2005, RLD still fields inquiries related to gaming. 
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